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	REGIONAL PARTNERSHIP FORUM (RPF)


	Minutes of Meeting held on 

Wednesday 01 February 2017
At 1300 hours at The Academy


	Present:


	Mark Gough (MG)
Diane Scott (DS)

Mark Docherty (MD)

Nathan Hudson (NH)

Nick Henry (NVH)

Michelle Brotherton (MB)

Jeremy Brown (JB)

Carla Beechey (CB)

Kevin Blower (KB)

Murray Macgregor (MM)

Adam Layland (AL)

Lucy Mackcracken (LM)

Paul Tolley (PT)

	Chair 
	Stuart Gardner (SG)
Pete Green (PG)

Brian Clarke (BC)

Mike Foster (MF)

Ray Lloyd (RL)

Kieron Ward (KW)

Reena Farrington (RF)

Tracy Jones (TJ)

Pat Kelly (PK)

Adrian Ross (AR)

Mick Hooper (MH)

Ian Oxford (IO)

Steve Thompson (ST)

Soren Heeks (SH)
Mark Robinson (MR)
James Carroll (JC)
Lisa Darby (LD)
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	Secretariat:
	Sam Walton (SW)
	
	
	


	No.
	
	ACTION

	17.02.1
	Apologies
	

	
	Apologies received from George Graham, Ian Burness, Alan Randell, Colin Griffiths, Dave Mitchell, Dawn John.

	

	17.02.2
	Minutes of Last Meeting –  07 December 2016
	

	
	The minutes of the meeting were approved as a true record with the following points noted:
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Action 4 (16.05.10.1) BBC LPF Mandatory Training.

Staff side noted that this action was noted in the minutes as closed. It was still a live action. MG noted this correction. 

Action 7 (16.08.02) Starting times and availability
Staff side asked for confirmation regarding this action. NH confirmed that this had been addressed locally.

	

	17.02.3
	Actions from Minutes – 07 December 2016
	

	
	3.1
	15.10.13.1 Variation to contract & conditions.
CB stated that would be picking this action up and would liaise with PG to arrange a meeting to discuss. MG asked this is actioned as soon as possible, and before the next meeting
Action ongoing. 

	CB/PG

	
	3.2
	16.05.10.1 BBC LPF Mandatory Training
Management confirmed that 2 hours had been agreed at EMB. 

Staff side noted that they had requested 6 hours and asked whether this was a consideration at EMB. MG confirmed that that this item had a general discussion and 2 hours were agreed. Staff side asked for clarity as to whether 6 hours or 2 hours had been put forward for discussion. MG noted that the minutes of the meeting would need to be checked. Staff side requested a copy. DS stated that the minutes would form part of the public Board papers.
Staff side asked if the Mandatory training would be one day next year. NH confirmed that was correct.
Action closed

	

	
	3.3
	16.05.11.6 4x4 24/7 Fleet 
Management confirmed that the risk assessment had been circulated.
Staff side raised their concerns with regards to the DVD still being used for training. PT confirmed that the DVD had been published in conjunction with the training as a supplementary to the training package and was still ok to be used together. 
SG noted that it had been stated that staff side had agreed the DVD however this had proven not the case. PT stated that happy to sit and go through with staff side. SG noted that they had concerns regarding some of the content in the DVD, in particular driving through water and up/down hills. PT acknowledged that in isolation the DVD is inappropriate, however it was not designed to be viewed separately.
SG stated that this group had agreed to pull the use of the DVD and Training had overruled this and was still showing the DVD. PT stated that Training may not have overruled this. Certain individuals may not be following the training package. Discussion continued and noted that the training had been delivered so that it could then be provided locally. If a particular area was still providing the training this needed to be looked into. Staffordshire was highlighted. PT offered to sit with a staff side representative the following day to review the DVD. 
Staff side felt that the decision at this group had been made to withdraw the DVD and this had not happened. NH noted that this was not being disputed. PT noted that the DVD was however part of the whole package. SG asked for reassurances that the DVD would not be used tomorrow.  PT confirmed Yes, however a review of the global package to review the whole content was required. MG asked for a staff side representative to go through the DVD. SG to provide a name.
Action ongoing


	Staff side/PT



	
	3.4
	16.08.02 CFR Framework

Staff side stated yet to receive the evidence on which the view was given. CB stated that this item would be carried over to the next meeting. 
Action ongoing

Staff side raised the issue of dispatch protocols and the distances that CFR are responded to. JB acknowledged this issue and asked that any examples are provided to be looked into. 
Staff side also raised the issue of the CFR website showing oranges and needles for training in injections. MB confirmed that this was not part of the agreed training and an email had been sent to cease this. Discussions then moved to the CFR governance, with MB noted that a meeting was to take place to discuss the recommendations. SG requested a copy of the report, which MB agreed to forward on. New Action

	KN

MB

	
	3.5
	16.08.10 Late submission of overtime and management approval
NVH apologised and confirmed that the information would be sent across to SG today. 

Staff side raised the issues of staff who have not been paid correctly due to a management error and process of receiving the money back in 7 days as per the Payroll Charter. 
KB stated that he would need to check as that was not his recollection of the charter. KB noted the rigid timetables regarding raising payments. 
MG referred to the charter during the meeting and it was noted that the monies would be paid back in the same month if it is an error on behalf of payroll or management.
Staff side noted that shouldn’t have to suffer a detriment to their wages and put in that position. 
Action closed

	

	
	3.6
	16.08.10 HR Involvement in Appeals/disciplinary
CB confirmed that this was an ongoing grievance.  
Action ongoing


	KN

	
	3.7
	16.11.06 Wolverhampton PTS Estates (Monmore)
Management confirmed that a copy of the asbestos report had been sent to SG on 09 December 2016.
Action closed


	

	
	3.8
	16.12.02 Day 2 Training for Abdominal Pain
PT confirmed that there was no change to session timings as the overall time for the day 2 was not reduced to 8hrs also the session does not advocate increased on scene times.
Action closed. 


	

	
	3.9
	16.12.03 Flu Campaign
CB asked that any evidence regarding bullying and harassment of staff with regards to the flu jab is forwarded on. 
Staff side stated that we are 6 weeks on and no further forward with this. Staff side felt that it was up to management to provide the evidence. Staff side stated that they wished for it to be formally noted that they believe that staff have been bullied and harassed, even whilst off sick, and all the staff side representatives here can attest to that. 

CB noted that as part of the Dignity at Work Policy examples of such behaviour is required. A statement from Staff side could also be accepted. Staff side stated that they would start a survey for staff to complete.  

Action ongoing


	

	
	3.10
	16.12.06 Flu vouchers
Management confirmed that the flu vouchers had been funded from exchequer funding and not from charitable funds.

Action closed 


	

	
	3.11
	16.12.10.2 CCTV Policy
Management stated that they were not aware of any inappropriate retrieval of CCTV footage. Staff side noted this had been done in breach of the policy. Management confirmed that this had ceased. 
Staff side noted concerns regarding the retrieval of CCTV for the police. Trust had been seen as neutral, now providing footage to catch offenders. NH stated that there were requested but not huge amounts. NH acknowledged the concerns and noted that the police request the tapes and then could use them in court.
Action closed 

	

	
	3.12
	16.12.10.2 Staff member suspended from driving
CB noted that this was an individual case, which had been looked into outside of this meeting with BC.
Action closed. 

	

	
	3.13
	16.12.10.3 Secondment Review
Management confirmed that there were 2 secondments until 31 March 2017. Any full time positions would go through a VAR.  
TJ asked if the secondments were definitely due to end and if they did continue would an advert go out to offer the opportunity to someone else to apply. Management confirmed that an advert would go out. 
ST asked for an update on the higher education secondments to the post of Lecturer. MG confirmed that this was still on hold and agreed to obtain an update at the next EMB meeting. New Action. 
Staff side asked if a review of all secondments was to take place. NH stated that this work was ongoing. Staff side highlighted that they wished for a fair process for secondments, which management acknowledged. 

	MG

	
	3.14
	16.12.10.4 Withdrawal of MFRs
Management stated that the decision had been made at EMB following low utilisation of these staff. There was no further update. 
Staff side stated that this group of staff respond a lot and they have now had their kit taken off them. MB stated that the staff have been written to and offered the opportunity to become CRFs to volunteer in their communities. 
Staff side noted that there had been no consultation with staff side and asked what the rationale was. MB stated the decision had been made at EMB due to low utilisation. Staff side asked what bench mark had been used. MG reiterated that the decision had been made at EMB. Staff side felt that the issue was not being listened to and wondered what the public would make of the issue, for the sake of 2 hours pay for staff assisting on their days off. MG stated that it is an incorrect assumption that pay is a factor. 
Staff side asked for a copy of the letter sent to the MFRs. MB confirmed that could see a copy. 
Discussions moved to skills and the implications with the HCPC. Staff side noting that this would restrict using skills if came across an accident. Management noted that this would be the same for any paramedic and they can still provide lifesaving skills. 

Management stated that the comment and feedback from this meeting would be raised at the next EMB. Staff side asked if the MFRs could keep their kit for the next 2 weeks. Management stated that the content and actions of the letter would remain in place.  New Action. 

	MG

	
	3.15
	16.12.10.6 CFR Hub Access
Staff side noted their concerns with regards to CFRs having access to the Hubs and the cost of providing swipe cards. 
MB stated that they only have access to the garage and the gate and this was to restock only. Staff side stated that they could not see why CFRs require access when hubs have AFAs on site 24/7. Staff side also noted that CFRs are backed up by crews and restocked by them. 
JB stated that we currently have low activations for CFRs and utilisation is down. 

MG stated that the access was to continue and we have to accept that sometimes there will be a difference of opinion on matters. 
Action closed

	

	
	3.16
	16.12.08 Aston Ambulance Station
NH confirmed that Aston would close at the end of March. NH stated that as noted at EPG this week, plans moving forward were to be discussed. 
Staff side asked if there was any further update. NH stated that discussions would need to take place in relation to meal breaks for the city centre.
Action closed.

	

	17.02.4
	Speaker – Bariatric & accessibility
	

	
	Management noted that this item would be added to the next meeting’s agenda.

	

	17.02.5
	Grievances / Policy Adherence
	

	
	CB confirmed that the Grievance list had been circulated to the group today and was as read.


	

	17.02.6
	Director Updates
	

	
	MG highlighted the CQC outstanding rating, stating that it was a testament to the staff and stated his thanks. It was noted that improvements were required in some areas.
Mark Docherty – Commissioning

MD provided the group with an update on the commissioning for the Trust noting the finances in the NHS, the 2 year contracts and hospital delays. 
Staff side noted that the handover information in the weekly briefing was unclear and stated that as a clinician, a patient would not be left without a clinical handover. It is a risk to the staff and the patient.  MD noted that managers and the Trust are also accountable. SG stated that no clinician can be forced to leave a patient. NH stated that a verbal handover can be provided as a   minimum. 
ST asked for STPs to be added to the next agenda. Management agreed.
Diane Scott - Corporate
DS noted the Electronic reporting stated that had received just under 6000 reports. It was noted the important of ensuring that this information is captured. DS stated that staff should be receiving responses and feedback quicker and that the system was improving which is a good sign. 
Nathan Hudson - Operations
NH noted that operations had now come out of the festive period and was starting to catch up. It had been a busy period and NH noted this thanks to all the staff. NH highlighted that the demand and activity had continued. 
NH stated that the General Managers were focusing on day 2 of the Mandatory training. Support was also going to the staff who are starting University courses shortly and noted the difficulties surrounding this as well. 
NH noted the hospital demand and pressures in the system.  NH highlighted the good work by HALOs and EOC over winter and stated that the service had delivered high quality care to patients. 
Kevin Blower - Finance

KB noted to the group that at the end of December the Trust was in line with its financial plan and stated that we were one of a few Trusts to be in this position. The financial plans for the next 2 years had also been submitted. 
Kim Nurse – Workforce & OD

KN provided an update on the National banding agreement, confirming that Paramedics in post before 01 September 2016 would receive a backdated change to band 6 from 31 December 2016. It was anticipated that this would be actioned for April. The JDs were to be updated and job evaluated. KN also noted the competency framework for band 5 and noted that their portfolios would be transferable. 
KN noted that the action regarding 18 year old CFRs would be picked up with Dr Carson.
KN noted the flu vaccinations concerns and asked that any feedback is received going forward to ensure that any improvements can be made. RF noted previous discussions during the meeting. KN noted that concerns can be raised through lessons learnt or more formally through the grievance procedure. SG noted that a survey would be produced to obtain staff feedback. KN stated that happy to receive feedback and find different ways of providing the flu jab. ST stated that staff had felt uncomfortable with the amount of contacts made. JB stated he agreed that there was learning for next year for a different approach. MD noted the benefits of preventing a flu outbreak and ensuring the herd is immune to ensure a safe system.
Mark Gough – Commercial Services
MG noted that take over the PAN Birmingham PTS contract on 01 May, with engagement, meetings with staff starting to take place.  
Staff side asked for the rationale behind not bidding for any more external PTS contracts. MG stated that did not wish to grow too quickly and was better to grow and consolidate. SG asked why Trust pulled out of the Lincolnshire contract at the last second. MG stated that can pull out at any time and it was a rational decision. SG stated that if we lost a big contract there would be no resilience. MG stated that we are currently in a good position with the contracts spread and staggered. 

	SW



	17.02.7
	Policies and Procedures
	

	
	Terminal Illness and Death in service Policy
ST asked if the Terminal Illness and Death in service Policy could be revisited. MG asked on what basis. ST stated that had received information in relation to it affecting Pensions and wanted to look into this before agreeing the policy. It was noted by Management that this Policy had been agreed at Policy Group. ST asked if this could be deferred until the next Policy Group. Management agreed.   
Dignity at Work Policy 
Policy agreed by the group.
Leave / Time off for Domestic reasons
Policy agreed by the group.

	

	17.02.8
	Minutes from Locality Partnership Forums
	

	
	The minutes were submitted for information. Missing minutes to be provided for the next meeting. 

	

	17.02.9
	Any Other Business
	

	
	9.1
	Staff side noted to the group that the Policy group staff side members had been reappointed and agreed by all present. 

	

	
	9.2
	MG noted that SG and PG had been reappointed as Joint Staff Side Chair and Secretary. The group noted their congratulations. 

	

	17.02.10
	Date and Time of Next Meeting
	

	
	Wednesday 15 March 2017 – 1300 hours – The Academy

	


Chair .....................................................................   Date ..............................................
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